Jonathan Fingerhut
45 Lawford Road
London NW5 2LG

7th December 2017

Licensing & Safety Team
London Borough of Camden
5  Pancras Square, London N1C 4AG
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Re: APP\PREMISES-VARY\086607
Applicant: Farmers Supermarket, 175 Kentish Town Road, NW1 8PD

Dear Shelima Ahsan

I object to this application for: a supply of alcohol licence (off-premises) for Sun-Thu 08.00-00.00, Fri-Sat 08.00-01.00 and Sun 08.00-00.00. Our objections are for the following reasons:

THE PREVENTION OF CRIME AND DISORDER – ANTI SOCIAL BEHAVIOUR
THE PREVENTION OF PUBLIC NUISANCE – LATE NIGHT NOISE, OBSTRUCTION, LITTER

The hours applied for are outside Framework Hours which are: 
For licenses including the sale of alcohol for consumption off the premises:
Monday to Saturday 08.00 hours until 23.30 hours
Sunday 10.00 hours until 22.30 hours
Therefore the application for the supply of alcohol for Mon-Thu 00.00 is half an hour outside Framework hours; for Friday and Saturday 01.00 is one and a half hours outside Framework hours; for Sunday 08.00 is two hours outside Framework Hours, and 00.00 is one and a half hours outside Framework hours. 

The Framework Hours exist for a very good reason – to maintain peaceful nights for residents, especially in areas like Kentish Town Road where residential streets are so close to the high street and where there are numerous residential flats above shops in the high street. Residents will find their sleep disturbed at night when children have to go to school the next day and people have to go to work, and the early hours of Saturday and Sunday mornings will be very noisy indeed for residents when cars draw up and drive off from outside the shop. 175 Kentish Town Road is situated close to residential streets: Kelly Street and Bartholomew Road and above the shops are residential apartments. Outside the shop is a bus stop and the pavement is congested with displays of fruit and vegetables. 

I am asking for this application to be refused in its entirety. There are no shops in Kentish Town High Road holding an alcohol licence outside the Framework Hours. It is important that a precedent is not set by granting the hours applied for. 
